
 
 

BOARD BRIEFS 
Dr. Terry W. Worrell, Superintendent  

Board of Education Meeting 
October 20, 2016 

 

Opening 
Chairman Lamb called the meeting to order and welcomed all in 
attendance.  

The Board unanimously approved the meeting agenda. 
 
Following a moment of silence led by Chairman Lamb, Kejuan 
Logan, an 8th grader from North Asheboro Middle School, led the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Special Recognition and Presentations 
Community Partner Spotlight: Carla Freemyer, Executive Director 
of Human Resources, recognized The Randolph Society for the 
Prevention of Cruelty to Animals (RSPCA). This organization works 
within our community and schools to promote responsible pet 
ownership. Dr. Jan Williams and Ms. Linda Knott were in attendance 
representing the RSPCA. 
Board Spotlight:  Student members of The Woof Gang Service Club 
from North Asheboro Middle School were recognized for their work 
with the RSPCA. The student service organization has made treats 
and toys and held fundraisers to benefit the animals serviced by the 
RSPCA.  
 
Public Comments 
Chairman Lamb opened the floor to public comments.  There were no 
requests to address the Board. 
 
Consent Agenda 
The following items under the Consent Agenda were approved:  
• Approval of Minutes – September 8, 2016 
• Comprehensive Continuous Improvement Plan (Title I, 

II, III, and IV). 
• Personnel 
 
*A. RESIGNATIONS/RETIREMENTS/SEPARATIONS 
   LAST      FIRST          SCH            SUBJECT         EFFECTIVE 
 

Bullins Mary DLL School Nurse 12/31/2016 

Carl Mischale CO Bus Driver  9/29/2016 

Harrison Mary BAL Daycare Assistant 
(part‐time) 

 9/28/2016 

Lee Mark AHS JROTC 11/10/2016 

Nichols Nancy ECDC Instructional 
Assistant 

10/7/2016 
 
 Whitaker Kathleen CO   Child Nutrition 

 Accountant 
10/14/2016 

 
*B. APPOINTMENTS 
LAST                   FIRST            SCH               SUBJECT                                     EFFECTIVE 
 

Day Derek CO Substitute Bus Driver   9/26/2016 
Lattimore Joshua CO Transportation 

 
10/10/2016 

Amaro Tanya CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 
Loflin Veronica GBT School Nurse 10/10/2016 
Oliver Richard SAMS Non-Faculty Coach   2/01/2017 
Belk Sharon CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 
Borman Nicole CO Substitute/$103 per day 10/21/2016 

Briles Heather CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 

Coberley Amanda CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 

Courtney Debra CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 

Fernandez Yasnai CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 

Gil Jose BAL Custodian (part‐time) 10/24/2016 

Hamm Jennifer CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 

Hicks Stanley AHS Non‐Faculty Coach 

 (wrestling) 

10/31/2016 

Martinez Emmanuel CWM Globe‐Trotter Assistant 

 (part‐time) 

10/28/2016 

McCaskill Lee AHS Non‐Faculty Coach  

 (softball) 

10/31/2016 

McNeill Carrie ECDC Afterschool Assistant 

  (part‐time) 

10/31/2016 

Miller Jennifer CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 

Neilson Doris CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 

Ornelas Vanessa CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 
Palmer Allen CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 

Shearer Karen CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 

Siler Sayoya CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 

Sriram Anjana CO Substitute/$80 per day 10/21/2016 

Voncannon 

Jr. 

Jimmy CO Substitute/$108 per day 10-21-2016 

 
 
C. TRANSFERS 
 
    LAST                 FIRST               SCH                            SUBJECT                                  EFFECTIVE   

 
 
Action Items    
A.  Following a presentation by Dr. Julie Pack, Director of Secondary 
      Education, Mr. Brian Saunders, Principal of Asheboro High  
      School, Dr. Terry W. Worrell, and Dr. Robert   
      Shackleford, President of Randolph Community College, the   
      Board unanimously approved the creation of the Asheboro High 
      School Early College Academy. 
B.   Continuous Improvement Plans for Asheboro High School, 
       The Early Childhood Development Center, North Asheboro  
       Middle School, and South Asheboro Middle School were  
       presented by the site leadership teams. The Board unanimously  
       approved the plans as presented as well as the plan for Donna  
       Lee Loflin Elementary which was presented for 30-day review 
       at the September 8, 2016 Board of Education meeting. 
 
 

Covington Selena BAL Custodian; part‐time 
 to full‐time 

  9/14/2016 

LeRoy Laura CWM to  
GBT 

Globe‐Trotter Coordinator 
 to EC Teacher 

10/18/2016 

Marsh Michelle NAMS to  
DLL 

ELA to 5th grade   9/13/2016 

Robbins Christin CWM Globe‐Trotter PT assistant 
to Globe‐Trotter 
Coordinator 

10/17/2016 



   
 
C.  Following a 30-day review, the Board unanimously approved the  
      following board policies: 

• Policy 6400 - Goals of the Purchasing Function 
• Policy 6410 - Organization of the Purchasing Function 
• Policy 6420 - Contracts with the Board 
• Policy 6421 - Pre-Audit Certification 
• Policy 6430 - State Purchasing Requirements for  

         Equipment, Materials, and Supplies 
• Policy 6440 - Local Purchasing Requirements for  

         Equipment, Materials, and Supplies 
• Policy 6442 - Vendor Lists 
• Policy 6450 - Purchase of Services 
• Policy 6500 - Goals of Equipment, Materials, and Supplies  

         Services 
• Policy 8000 - Fiscal Goals 
• Policy 8510 - School Finance Officer 
• Policy 9030 - Facility Construction 

 
Information, Reports and Recommendations 
A.  Dr. Drew Maerz presented the following policies for 30-day 
      review: 

• Policy 2300 – Board Meetings 
• Policy 2302 – Remote Participation in Board Meetings 
• Policy 2320 – Compliance with the Open Meetings Law 
• Policy 6220 – Operation of School Nutrition Services 

 
Superintendent’s Report/Calendar of Events 
A.  Carla Freemyer, Executive Director of Human Resources, shared  
      the Calendar of Events noting the next Board of Education  
      meeting will be on November 10, 2016. She also reviewed the 
      latest edition of Points of Pride highlighting the following: 
  

• Amar Singh, an Asheboro High School senior, has been 
named a Commended Student in the 2017 National Merit 
Scholarship Program. 

• Asheboro High School FFA members Edwin Garcia and 
Carlee Cagle have been elected to the GuilRand FFA 
Federation Officer Team.  Edwin, a junior, will serve as the 
Federation Reporter. Carlee, also a junior, will serve as the 
Federation Secretary. 

• Students at Lindley Park Elementary School who participated 
in summer reading activities had a Summer Reading 
Celebration with music, ice cream, and popcorn. 

• North Asheboro Middle School has chartered an FFA 
Chapter. 

• Asheboro High School football players registered for the 
ACT/SAT. Twenty other student-athletes signed up for the 
NCAA Clearing House. 

• North Asheboro Middle School’s Mustache Fraternity took 
their first trip of the year to the NC State/Duke University 
soccer game and assisted with game-day promotions. 

• Lindley Park Elementary School’s fourth and fifth graders had 
a fantastic learning/team building trip to Camp Hanes in 
September. 

• Balfour Elementary School recently hosted their Second 
Annual WatchDOGS (Dads of Great Students) Pizza Night. 
Mr. Gus Agudelo, Board of Education member, spoke to the 
dads about the importance of being involved in their student’s 
learning.  

• Carla Freemyer, Executive Director or Human Resources, was 
recently selected as the District 7 Educational Office 
Professional’s Administrator of the Year. 

• Sara Newman, the new Lead EC Program Specialist/MTSS 
Coordinator, was welcomed. 

• Mrs. Anna Lowe was recognized for her selection as the 2016 

Exceptional Children Teacher of Excellence for Asheboro 
City Schools. 

• Guy B. Teachey Elementary’s PTO “Give One Take One” 
bookshelf to promote student reading. 

• Guy B. Teachey Elementary PTO’s Fun Run 
in September.  

B.  Superintendent Worrell presented an update on the 2016- 
      2017 Board Goals. 

 
Board Operations 
Chairman Lamb reviewed the calendar of upcoming events. 
 
Adjournment 

 There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  
 

 

 


